
Town of Chatham 
March 07, 2019 
 
Attendance: Micah Voter, Wayne Infinger, Patricia Pitman, Alan 
Eastman, Bill Briggs, Ron Briggs, Jeanne Eastman 
 
Meeting called to order. 
Minutes for February were accepted as written. 
Vouchers were signed. 
 
Ron Briggs met with the Selectmen to discuss the proposed well 
easement between the town and the Historical Society. They discussed 
adding a water restriction of 750 gal/day. There was a question as to 
whether or not there would have to be meetings held prior to the 
Selectmen granting the easement. Wayne Infinger was fairly certain 
that there would not have to be but he was going to check with Peter 
Malia one more time just to be sure. 
 
Timber Warrant for James Coogan was signed. 
Contract with Rod Wood was signed. 
Tax abatement was received from Tom Henriksen. It will be given to 
Rod Wood. 
A letter was received from the town of Tamworth inquiring about 
recycling. This will be given to Jason Eastman. 
The Selectmen received paperwork to check road changes/changes to 
officials of the town. This will be filled out after the town elections and 
returned.  
DRA sent paperwork stating the town’s median ratio and equalization 
numbers. The town has an 88.1 median ratio and 89 equalization. This 
will be shared with Rod Wood. 
A letter will be sent to Mr. Derby explaining why his property is show to 
have only road frontage on the main roadway and not Robbins Hill 
Road. 



Jen from the Department of Motor Vehicles sent the Selectmen 
information regarding preparing for the town to go on line to complete 
registrations. 
The Selectmen met with Debbie Abraham and discussed a payment 
schedule for her to follow to purchase the property taken by tax deed. 
Ms. Abraham’s agreed to pay 700 dollars per month until the amount 
of taxes owed has been paid in full. 
 
Road Agent report: 
It has been very busy. Dave McKenzie reported to Wayne Infinger that 
some of the shrubs that are along Little Chatham Road had been 
damaged. 
Bill Briggs reported that there is a new Fire Chief in North Fryeburg. His 
name is Jeremy Kiley. 
The Selectmen appointed Robert Farnham to continue to serve on the 
planning board. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
 
 


